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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

December 20, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, December 20, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA; Stacy Brown, Extension CED and Tim Hunt, HWC Engineering.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of December 6, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Stacy Brown, Extension CED, came before the Commissioners to request her office be closed December 23, 2016 thru January 2, 2016.  Purdue University sets her holiday schedule but her secretary follows the County holiday schedule. Her secretary will be using the remainder of her leave during that time period.   Commissioner Gregory made a motion to allow the closing of the Extension Office from January 23, 2016 to January 2, 2017.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The Extension Office will re-open on Tuesday, January 3, 2017.  
Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Agreement for Services between the Martin County Health Department and Hoosier Uplands for $70,789 for 2017.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The agreement is funded through the Health Department budget and the Local Health Maintenance Grant.  

President George gave the November Veteran Service Officer Report.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to distribute the DNR Timber check of $16,275.90 between the four local fire departments and the Highway Department.  President George made the second.  Commissioner Boyd abstained due to conflict of interest.  Each local fire department will be receiving $3,255.18.
The Bridge Inspection RFP’s are awaiting INDOT approval before the Commissioners can approve.  BF&S received the highest score.  
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his November financial report.  Tim Hunt, HWC Engineering, informed the Commissioners that the 50/50 Community Crossings upcoming grant has been moved back to a fall distribution time period.  Hunt also gave the Highway Department a quote for services regarding the grant application.  He gave a brief description of the services available.  The Commissioners will receive bids for this project and approve at their January 17, 2017 meeting.  With the current 50/50 Community Crossing grant, three of the five bridges needing repaired have been completed.  They are currently working on the Sherfick School Road Bridge.  The replacement of Bridge #11 is also complete.  The departments Security Camera’s are now in sync with the Sheriff’s Department.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, thanked German American Bank for providing the Christmas Dinner held for Courthouse.  She requested the Commissioners re-appoint her to the Good Samaritan Board again for 2017.  Community Corrections received an $18,000 State Drug Free Grant that will allow for a person to serve 4-days a week at the Shoals Community School to assist the PBIS program.  Director Collins also informed the Commissioners that her department will be taking part in the vehicle rotation program with the Sheriff’s Department and will be receiving a new Dodge Truck.  A discussion followed on the need for a storage building at the new facility for road crew equipment.  Community Corrections purchased a 3-bay garage years ago and is housed at the Sheriff’s Department.  They share the use of the gargage but due to the Sheriff’s Department needing additional storage, she is willing to let them have the 3-bay garage and she will purchase a building to house at her new facility.  
Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Resolution of Support: Funding Indiana’s Transportation Infrastructure.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The Commissioners directed Auditor Roush to not only mail copies to the Governor’s Office, local State Senator and Representatives but also to the County Council. 
Auditor Roush informed the Commissioners that she has been pre-approved from the Auditor of State to distribute the fall settlement.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the closing of the Courthouse and all county offices on Friday, December 23, 2016 for Christmas.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Appointments for 2017 will be made at the January 3, 2017 meeting.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, January 3, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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